
 

2
0

2
0

 

LIKE AND SHARE OUR FACEBOOK PAGES 

1 Seventh Street (PO Box 43) QUORN SA 5433   t   08 8620 0500   e   council@frc.sa.gov.au    w   www.frc.sa.gov.au 

A
U

G
U

S
T
/

S
E

P
T
E

M
B

E
R

 

https://www.facebook.com/Flinders.Ranges.Council/ 

https://www.facebook.com/FlindersRangesVisitorInformationCentre/ 

BUSH FOOD GARDEN UPDATE 

Activities underway 

• Working group established and meeting to discuss plantings 

and garden layout 

• Draft garden plans drawn and submitted 

• Species list for garden area finalised and orders submitted to 

nurseries – formal plantings planned for Autumn 2021 

• 600 Sandalwood and Quandong seeds planted under host 

plants adjacent to creek in parklands 

• Boxthorn and wild olives controlled between Weir and Dig-

gers bridge of Bitheeowie Pinkerton Creek 

• Rubbish collected and removed from Parkland 

• Garden pathways near pool marked out and scraped with 

Bobcat 

• Large landscaping stones delivered to site 

• Garden site sprayed with residual herbicide to prevent weed 

germination 

• Propogation of Eremophilas and Saltbushes, and in green-

house on McHugh St 

Volunteers have steadily been 

putting together ideas and 

getting jobs organised for the 

parklands areas.  

Upcoming planned activities: 

• Seed collection – Spring 

• Propagation of Sandal-

wood with Alternanthera 

host cuttings – early 

Spring 

• Continue creek and parklands clean-up : picking up rubbish, 

clearing weeds, planning signage for existing mature plants 

along the proposed foot path 

• Planning and sourcing replacement plants for parklands area 

• Continue direct seeding along creek line 

• Earthworks in formal garden area and preparation of soil 

base for plantings (FRC) 

• Laying of gravel over pathways (FRC) 

• Installation of irrigation in formal garden area  

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

Project Co-ordinator 

Council is currently taking applications for the role of project co-

ordinator. Please see the council website for a copy of the Job         

Description. Applications can be submitted via email to 

hr@frc.sa.gov.au and should be received by close of business on    

Monday 28 September 2020. Please call Council on 8620 0500 for   

further information 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST 

— AUDIT COMMITTEE 

Council seeks expressions of interest from appropriately qualified 

ratepayers of The Flinders Ranges Council district to become a   

community member of The Flinders Ranges Council’s Audit       

Committee. 

Further information please contact CEO Eric Brown  on 8620 0500. 

All expression of interest should be marked ‘Confidential’ to Chief           

Executive Officer, PO Box 43, Quorn SA 5433 or email to 

council@frc.sa.gov.au by Friday 25 September 2020. 

Appointment to the Committee will be at the discretion of the 
Council. 

HAWKER COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BOARD 
Council thanks the outgoing committee members from the Hawker 

Community Development Board for their on going commitment     

towards the community and projects to enhance the Hawker region. 

Council would like to express a special recognition to Janice McInnis for 

her many years of  service to the Community Development Board. 

Council looks forward to working with the new committee and wish 

them every success for their future endeavours. 
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Council meetings are held each month ⎥ Strategic Plan and Annual Business Plan online  ⎥ Next  Council Meeting Tuesday 15 September 2020 

THE FLINDERS RANGES COUNCIL               

COMMUNITY GRANTS PROGRAMS ROUND 1 

OPEN NOW  &                                              

CLOSE  FRIDAY 2 OCTOBER 2020 

If you are intending on holding an event or have a project that  

requires Council support either financially or work in kind, up to 

$5000, please apply through the Community Grants Program. For 

example monetary funding, insurance costs, road closures, sign-

age, use of Council equipment.  

The grants are  open for submissions now. Please get your appli-

cations into Council now particularly if you require funding or 

work in kind before November 2020.  

Community Grants Program Application form is available at the 

Quorn Council Office or on the website www.frc.sa.gov.au  

DISABILITY ACCESS AND INCLUSION PLAN 
WORKSHOP 

The Flinders Ranges Council recognises the importance of 

inclusion and access for everyone and is seeking input and 

feedback from members of the community, especially those 

who have lived experience with disability, to ensure that our 

DAIP is relevant and accurately tailored to support the needs 

of our community.  

If you would like to contribute and be a part of this process, 

please come along to an interactive workshop which will be 

conducted at The Flinders Ranges Council Chambers, 1       

Seventh Street, Quorn, on Tuesday 22 September 2020 from 

5.30pm to 8.00pm.  

Families, carers and disability service providers are also       

encouraged to attend to share your views.  

Please register your intention to attend by phoning Council on 

8620 0500 or emailing council@frc.sa.gov.au  

Everyone is encouraged to complete our DAIP Community 

Survey, especially if you are unable to attend the workshop. 

The survey can be completed by visiting our website 

www.frc.sa.gov.au.  A hard copy of the  survey are also       

available at the Quorn Council Office or at Hawker Motors.   

DOG AND CAT REGISTRATION ARE 

NOW OVER DUE! 
All dogs and cats within The Flinders 

Ranges Council should now be microchipped and registered. Any 

unregistered dogs will now incur a $20 late fee. Council will be   

following up on all unrenewed, unregistered and un microchipped 

dogs over the coming months.  

Registrations can still be conducted via the Quorn Council Office. Or 

online at www.dogsandcatsonline.com.au,  

Please if you have not yet registered you animals or had them     

microchipped please do so immediately to avoid 

an expiation.  

If you have any questions regarding your animals 

registration please contact the Quorn Council Of-

fice on 8620 0500, or email council@frc.sa.gov.au. 

75th ANNIVERSARY OF THE END OF THE 

WAR IN THE PACIFIC 
A service was held in Cradock on Saturday the 15th August to 

show respect for the Australian service men and women who 

served from the Cradock District. 

SOUTH WEST PRECINCT UPGRADE  
As part of the Roads to Recovery program, the Quorn Road 

South West Precinct is to be upgraded. 

The work comprises the south west precinct including Anstey St,  

Wolseley St, Minto St, Durban St & Foster St Construction of a 

road drainage and kerb in each street with spray seal finish. 

MY Local Service App 
This is a free app which can be used for 

submitting a Council request/complaint, 

checking on waste collection dates and 

Community Events 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The Quorn Pioneers Park Group would like to encourage volun-

teers to come and help restore and develop the site of the “Lions 

Park”. There is a group of workers who meet on site every 

Wednesday from 9:00am to 12:00pm. If you have some spare 

time they would love for you to join them. 

Streetscape Design 

The second iteration of The Flinders Ranges Council Streetscape 

Plan is available on 

Council’s website. 

 

Please have a look 

and provide your 

input, it is valued!  

 

The feedback period 

closes on 2 October 

2020. 
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